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Prayer
On the Solemnity of All Saints, Pope Francis 
led the recitation of the Angelus prayer in Saint 
Peter’s Square reflecting on how the Beatitudes 
show us the path that leads to the Kingdom of 
God and to happiness. To be a saint, he says, is 
to walk on this road, especially through joy and 
prophecy manifested in our lives. (Vatican News 
1st November 2021)

Gracious God
You have given the saints in heaven eternal 

happiness and they now live in the fullness of 
your glory. 

Their love for you means that they also care 
about us, our family, our friends, our church, 

and our neighbours. 
Thank you for the gift of their friendship and 

the witness of their holy lives. 
AMEN

(https://stannes.com.au)  

Dear Stella Community
Vale Year 12 2021
This week we celebrated with our Year 12 students in 
Year Meetings to thank them for their contribution to the 
school and to commend them for their achievements 
over the past six years. 
At the Year Meeting with their Pastoral Care teachers 
and Ms Bourke, I shared with Year 12 some advice from 
Julia Baird, in her recent book Phosphorescence (2019), 
where she wrote a chapter to her daughter with some 
thoughts to consider as she embarks on life as an adult. 
Julia says 
•	 First - demand respect and give it. Sometimes you 

will feel insane or be told you are but persist. 
•	 Use your brain. You will be praised for your sunny 

face and kind ways but you also must protect and 
stretch your fine brain. 

•	 Find friends with true hearts and love them long and 
loyally. Never take your family for granted, love them 
unwaveringly. Practice forgiveness on all of them. 

•	 The most important quality to look for in another 
human is goodness. Don’t make the mistake of 
dismissing decency as dullness. 

•	 You deserve love. Real enduring love. But remember 
Proverbs 4.23 Above all else guard your heart for it is 
the wellspring of life.

•	 Be you. Dare and don’t let the world crush your 
astonishing spirit. 

•	 Know that bad times will pass. Walk tall and don’t 
descend to nastiness and vitriol. As Michelle Obama 
put it, ‘When they go low, we go high’. 

•	 Walk lightly on the earth. Be at peace with God. Never 
mock another person’s beliefs. Allow yourself and 
others to make mistakes.

•	 Know that being a woman is magnificent. Your elders 
and ancestors give you an authority. Of being strong 
and certain and bold. Of being able to create and 
nurture life. 

•	 Shrug off anyone who would tell you to be less than 
you are. 

I would add one more thought: always remember that 
you are amazing, you are God’s work of art (Ephesians 
2:10) and your future will be formed by the communities 
you touch, the people you listen to and dreams you dare 
to dream. We want you to fulfil your potential as future 
leaders. Go out and make a positive difference in the 
world - we know you can do it.  
We wish the Class of 2021 well with their upcoming 
examinations and for their future lives starting in 2022. 
Parents and Friends
Don’t forget the P&F are organising a Comedy Night 
on 19th November in the Star of the Sea Theatre. 
Make sure you book your tickets for a great night’s 
entertainment and a chance to get to know other Stella 
parents. 

Elizabeth Carnegie, Principal

Comedy for a Cause 
VERY SOON!

BOOK HERE TODAY
19th November, Star of the Sea Theatre

If you booked for the July date your tickets have 
automatically rolled over to this new date.

Get away from the kids for this ‘Adults Only’ night 
out with the ABC’s Peter Berner and other top 

form comedians in our very own Star of the Sea 
Theatre. An hilarious line-up of comedians will be 
live on stage and drinks will be available prior to 

the show. It’s all Covid safe so bring your Proof of 
Vaccination and slide into this great opportunity 

to laugh your sides off (and support Stella of 
course). Tickets are limited and only $35 so do 

yourself a big favour and...

BOOK HERE TODAY

READ THIS
School hours return to normal 
as from Monday 8 November. 
Finish time 3.20pm 
Also, please remind your 
daughters to ensure they are in 
correct uniform.

mailto:administration%40stellamaris.nsw.edu.au%20?subject=
http://stellamaris.nsw.edu.au
https://stannes.com.au
http://comedyforacause.net/SMC
http://comedyforacause.net/SMC
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From the P&F 

St Kieran’s Youth Mass 
Sunday 14 November – 6.00pm  
The next Parish Youth Mass at St Kieran’s 
Church will be on Sunday 14 November at 
6pm. All parishioners are welcome, especially 
families and youth. Students from local colleges 
and schools together with their families have 
been invited to attend. This liturgy is tailored 
specifically for young people with vibrant music, 
an engaging message and of course Augustinian 
community. Fr Dave Austin OSA will be the 
Presider. 
This is an important opportunity for all young 
people and their families to deepen their spiritual 
connection and strengthen their relationship 
with God.

 

	  Diary Dates
1 Nov	 Year 12 Graduation
8 Nov	 HSC begins
15 Nov	 Year 10 Advancement Program begins
19 Nov	 Comedy for a Cause P&F Event
1 Dec	 Presentation Night (format tba)
2 Dec	 End of Term 4 for students (half day)

comedyforacause.net/SMC

Did you book for the original July date? If you did, your ticket has 

automatically rolled over to this new date. Hope to see you there!

https://comedyforacause.net/SMC
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What’s New This Week? 

Visual Arts Finalists
We are excited to have two of our Visual Arts 
students exhibiting as finalists in the Northern 
Beaches Environmental Art & Design Prize 2021 this 
year. The exhibition was postponed due to Covid, 
but, happily, the galleries are going ahead with an 
exhibition starting next week.
Riley Hughton (Year 9) painted a series of three 
acrylic paintings titled ‘Ocean Oasis’ and Katie Cooper 
(Year 10) is exhibiting a black and white photographic 
work titled ‘Wrangling Reforestation’.
This year there are over 220 finalists across nine 
categories whose works shine a light on renewal, 
regeneration and our shared human experience in the 
world.
Winners from each category will be awarded by the 
2021 judges: artist Euan Macleod; artist, designer and 
curator Liane Rossler; and CEO and Artistic Director 
of the Australian Design Centre, Lisa Cahill.
Exhibition Dates and Times
Friday 12 November to Sunday 12 December 2021 
Tuesday to Sunday, 10am to 5pm.
Exhibition Venues 
Manly Art Gallery & Museum 
West Esplanade Reserve, Manly 
Curl Curl Creative Space 
105 Abbott Road North Curl Curl
Mona Vale Pop Up Gallery 
Village Park, 1 Park Street Mona Vale

Careers
Job of the Week: Computational Biologist
What does a Computational Biologist do?
Computational Biology is a combination of 
mathematics, statistics, computer science, and 
biology. Computational Biologists are responsible for 
gathering data, then using this data to create models 
to interpret biological phenomena. They can use this 
data for a number of purposes; to find patterns and 
trends, understand how things evolve and change, 
and even cure diseases.
Examples of projects real Computational Biologists 
are working on include finding a cure for cancer, 
helping to stop the spread of deadly diseases like 
Ebola, and helping develop more sustainable fishing 
practices.
If you’re analytical with a mind for mathematics, 
are curious and inquisitive, and want to tackle 
some of the world’s biggest problems, becoming a 
Computational Biologist could be perfect for you.
How do you become a Computational Biologist? 
Click here to learn more about this job and pathways 
to get there.

Stella Careers Website
Please visit our very own Stella Careers website at 
www.stellacareers.com for all your career needs, 
PLUS, see our regular weekly Careers newsletters 
HERE.

Lisa Walsh 
Careers & Pathways Advisor

Ocean Oasis

Wrangling Reforestation

https://studyworkgrow.com.au/2021/10/21/how-to-become-a-computational-biologist/
https://www.stellacareers.com
https://www.stellacareers.com/newsletter
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What’s New This Week? 

Duke of Ed News
Unfortunately due to current restrictions, all overnight 
hikes have been postponed for Term 4, although we 
are getting very excited for the Tasmania and Snowy 
Mountains tours in January which will kick off a very 
exciting 2022 for the Award at the College. Students 
on these tours please remember your training times 
next week.
There are also some very exciting opportunities being 
offered by local private providers. Please read below 
and contact Ms Silburn (your Award leader) if you plan 
to proceed with any of these options.

Outward Bound Traineeship
Outward Bound Australia is reopening its traineeship, 
ready for 2022.  If you know of any new or recent 
school leavers who love the outdoors, have a sense of 
adventure and like helping people achieve their best - 
then an Outward Bound Traineeship could be for them.

Outward Bound School Holiday Adventures
Escape is a much needed 7-day camping and 
adventure activity for 16-24 year-olds at the end of 
school. Also qualifies as a Gold Residential Project 
if you’re doing your Duke of Ed Award. ACT: 11-17 
December 2021.
Gold Adventurous Journey - Patonga to 
Yarramalong on Great North Walk. Dates just 
published, will sell out soon. Central Coast, NSW: 20-
23 December 2021.
January:

This Family Adventure could be just what parents and 
students need to reconnect after a challenging year. 
ACT: 10-14 January 2022.

We’ve just added another group for Young 
Explorer after the first group sold out. For 12-14 year-
olds in ACT: 17-21 January 2022.
Ngunnawal Learning Gold Duke of Ed Residential 
Project. Limited availability. Ages 16-24. ACT: 17-21 
January 2022.
Double Silver Adventurous Journey Roseville 
to Brooklyn, Sydney, NSW. 10-14 January 
2022. December sold out.
Double Gold Adventurous Journey Thornleigh to 
Wondabyne, Sydney, NSW: 19-24 January 2022. 
December sold out.                 
See all upcoming School Holiday Programs, 
Duke of Edinburgh Award Adventurous 
Journeys and Residential Projects.

Pittwater Youth Hostel Environmental Project 
Residential Project
Gold Award residential opportunity. There are very 
limited spaces available for a residential experience 
working with the National Parks sustainability team at 
Morning Bay. Students will be completing training 
in bush regeneration around the Pittwater hostel, 
residing with other Year 12 students from PLC at the 
hostel. Please email Ms Silburn for more information 
and register through the following link:
https://www.pittwaterecoadventures.com/dukeofed
Service Opportunities
Bear Cottage have kindly asked for volunteers for their 
annual Christmas wrapping store at Warringah Mall. 
If you are interested please contact Ms Silburn or Ms 
Metcalfe for details. Limited spaces available.
Lifeline Book Fair is planned for 9th to 12th December 
at St Augustine’s College. Now more than ever Lifeline 
needs our help in raising vital funds for community 
mental health support. If you would like to help out 
over one or more days please contact Glenice on 0419 
269 821
Capes for Kids will resume next week for Year 9. Please 
bring in any creations you have made over the past 
few months.

New Leader
We are very excited to welcome our new Duke of 
Edinburgh captain, Stella Guberina, into the Award 
family and look forward to a great year ahead.
As always, Ms Rudolph and I are here to help you, 
so please don’t hesitate to reach out and keep those 
Award sign offs coming in.

Linda Silburn 
Duke of Ed Coordinator

Canteen Online Ordering
From next Monday 8th November the new online 
ordering cut off time is

8.30am every day
Parents may put in orders the night before but no 
advance orders please.

Student Card
Many girls don’t have enough money on their Student 
Cards to pay for face masks, lunch or replacement 
cards. Please ensure there is a reasonable balance 
on the card.

Face Masks
Please remind your daughters that masks are 
compulsory indoors at all times whilst at school. It is 
the girls’ responsibility to bring their own face masks. 
On the odd occasion they are forgotten, masks can 
be purchased for $2 from the Uniform Shop Tuesdays 
to Thursdays and Student Services on Mondays and 
Fridays.

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Foutwardbound.us5.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D2f2d9e87c05f37a1677e9c5c5%26id%3Df7b4532e3c%26e%3D6579f135cc&data=04%7C01%7Cdonna_stimson%40stellamaris.nsw.edu.au%7Cb8ea29cba3ef44a04a8e08d99fc4255f%7C9c33e627c44048bf8efe091dd149f32b%7C0%7C0%7C637716487063423168%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=PynZZOVMrwxYNpBXFMryVi6KjPg6ncfPAcT1Cd0EBYQ%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Foutwardbound.us5.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D2f2d9e87c05f37a1677e9c5c5%26id%3D7044e1ab17%26e%3D6579f135cc&data=04%7C01%7Cdonna_stimson%40stellamaris.nsw.edu.au%7Cb8ea29cba3ef44a04a8e08d99fc4255f%7C9c33e627c44048bf8efe091dd149f32b%7C0%7C0%7C637716487063433122%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=ZCScsOZNCfLWSDbfgklYPIh8UBv85O2%2BhsqrHaiNUUc%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Foutwardbound.us5.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D2f2d9e87c05f37a1677e9c5c5%26id%3D87616654fd%26e%3D6579f135cc&data=04%7C01%7Cdonna_stimson%40stellamaris.nsw.edu.au%7Cb8ea29cba3ef44a04a8e08d99fc4255f%7C9c33e627c44048bf8efe091dd149f32b%7C0%7C0%7C637716487063433122%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=FEEr9N6vq2uBVqCFVYYjSQYmXlCYjRxo8feXbWpvvWM%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Foutwardbound.us5.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D2f2d9e87c05f37a1677e9c5c5%26id%3D87616654fd%26e%3D6579f135cc&data=04%7C01%7Cdonna_stimson%40stellamaris.nsw.edu.au%7Cb8ea29cba3ef44a04a8e08d99fc4255f%7C9c33e627c44048bf8efe091dd149f32b%7C0%7C0%7C637716487063433122%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=FEEr9N6vq2uBVqCFVYYjSQYmXlCYjRxo8feXbWpvvWM%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Foutwardbound.us5.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D2f2d9e87c05f37a1677e9c5c5%26id%3D95b55d9b10%26e%3D6579f135cc&data=04%7C01%7Cdonna_stimson%40stellamaris.nsw.edu.au%7Cb8ea29cba3ef44a04a8e08d99fc4255f%7C9c33e627c44048bf8efe091dd149f32b%7C0%7C0%7C637716487063443078%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=wvme4LFbVP8NUbhR209U9GI1k9MyTpb2HPdSayzguXM%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Foutwardbound.us5.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D2f2d9e87c05f37a1677e9c5c5%26id%3D2c0c9047b1%26e%3D6579f135cc&data=04%7C01%7Cdonna_stimson%40stellamaris.nsw.edu.au%7Cb8ea29cba3ef44a04a8e08d99fc4255f%7C9c33e627c44048bf8efe091dd149f32b%7C0%7C0%7C637716487063443078%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=51ySph7p%2BxCmCcZKkT18eocwi4IpdQXs2PZ%2BOlxnlRg%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Foutwardbound.us5.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D2f2d9e87c05f37a1677e9c5c5%26id%3D2c0c9047b1%26e%3D6579f135cc&data=04%7C01%7Cdonna_stimson%40stellamaris.nsw.edu.au%7Cb8ea29cba3ef44a04a8e08d99fc4255f%7C9c33e627c44048bf8efe091dd149f32b%7C0%7C0%7C637716487063443078%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=51ySph7p%2BxCmCcZKkT18eocwi4IpdQXs2PZ%2BOlxnlRg%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Foutwardbound.us5.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D2f2d9e87c05f37a1677e9c5c5%26id%3D7de80e4b18%26e%3D6579f135cc&data=04%7C01%7Cdonna_stimson%40stellamaris.nsw.edu.au%7Cb8ea29cba3ef44a04a8e08d99fc4255f%7C9c33e627c44048bf8efe091dd149f32b%7C0%7C0%7C637716487063443078%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=fJ6s2aEppuXrjVi9c3SMvb1pDpZlT5bgIl1yrSW7u2Q%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Foutwardbound.us5.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D2f2d9e87c05f37a1677e9c5c5%26id%3Dd2355cc99e%26e%3D6579f135cc&data=04%7C01%7Cdonna_stimson%40stellamaris.nsw.edu.au%7Cb8ea29cba3ef44a04a8e08d99fc4255f%7C9c33e627c44048bf8efe091dd149f32b%7C0%7C0%7C637716487063453036%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=C6eXq%2Fg2V5eyHkqnFtLtBgCgLs9%2Bhes5BIgagkw9ifU%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Foutwardbound.us5.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D2f2d9e87c05f37a1677e9c5c5%26id%3Dd2355cc99e%26e%3D6579f135cc&data=04%7C01%7Cdonna_stimson%40stellamaris.nsw.edu.au%7Cb8ea29cba3ef44a04a8e08d99fc4255f%7C9c33e627c44048bf8efe091dd149f32b%7C0%7C0%7C637716487063453036%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=C6eXq%2Fg2V5eyHkqnFtLtBgCgLs9%2Bhes5BIgagkw9ifU%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Foutwardbound.us5.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D2f2d9e87c05f37a1677e9c5c5%26id%3Dcaecf7a990%26e%3D6579f135cc&data=04%7C01%7Cdonna_stimson%40stellamaris.nsw.edu.au%7Cb8ea29cba3ef44a04a8e08d99fc4255f%7C9c33e627c44048bf8efe091dd149f32b%7C0%7C0%7C637716487063453036%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=iZp%2BfUwrerdZFxPNNoBEFkFlTE2jHbnB3vFJbLy9eS0%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Foutwardbound.us5.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D2f2d9e87c05f37a1677e9c5c5%26id%3Dcaecf7a990%26e%3D6579f135cc&data=04%7C01%7Cdonna_stimson%40stellamaris.nsw.edu.au%7Cb8ea29cba3ef44a04a8e08d99fc4255f%7C9c33e627c44048bf8efe091dd149f32b%7C0%7C0%7C637716487063453036%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=iZp%2BfUwrerdZFxPNNoBEFkFlTE2jHbnB3vFJbLy9eS0%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Foutwardbound.us5.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D2f2d9e87c05f37a1677e9c5c5%26id%3D6feda6ce6e%26e%3D6579f135cc&data=04%7C01%7Cdonna_stimson%40stellamaris.nsw.edu.au%7Cb8ea29cba3ef44a04a8e08d99fc4255f%7C9c33e627c44048bf8efe091dd149f32b%7C0%7C0%7C637716487063462991%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=5iPX6ITj5QxKNoD6yJwRKPf5gwivDEdaTki%2FRsxgP2k%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Foutwardbound.us5.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D2f2d9e87c05f37a1677e9c5c5%26id%3Dcaf2102701%26e%3D6579f135cc&data=04%7C01%7Cdonna_stimson%40stellamaris.nsw.edu.au%7Cb8ea29cba3ef44a04a8e08d99fc4255f%7C9c33e627c44048bf8efe091dd149f32b%7C0%7C0%7C637716487063462991%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=HS7Irvf7Bq21K%2F7rm%2FSsDJ%2BrHUdFpgNA9y3pxXuIAyE%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Foutwardbound.us5.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D2f2d9e87c05f37a1677e9c5c5%26id%3Dcaf2102701%26e%3D6579f135cc&data=04%7C01%7Cdonna_stimson%40stellamaris.nsw.edu.au%7Cb8ea29cba3ef44a04a8e08d99fc4255f%7C9c33e627c44048bf8efe091dd149f32b%7C0%7C0%7C637716487063462991%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=HS7Irvf7Bq21K%2F7rm%2FSsDJ%2BrHUdFpgNA9y3pxXuIAyE%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Foutwardbound.us5.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D2f2d9e87c05f37a1677e9c5c5%26id%3Dd5ca2733c2%26e%3D6579f135cc&data=04%7C01%7Cdonna_stimson%40stellamaris.nsw.edu.au%7Cb8ea29cba3ef44a04a8e08d99fc4255f%7C9c33e627c44048bf8efe091dd149f32b%7C0%7C0%7C637716487063472950%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=sztOkywp2t7mi%2FfM0ma9ymWXqmtgmpMMXd%2FCqqfrwaA%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pittwaterecoadventures.com%2Fdukeofed&data=04%7C01%7Cdonna_stimson%40stellamaris.nsw.edu.au%7Cb8ea29cba3ef44a04a8e08d99fc4255f%7C9c33e627c44048bf8efe091dd149f32b%7C0%7C0%7C637716487063472950%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=2C2ydD3a2Jqhg5NwxUu1yDr1d1buiutF2k8rrS7qwUk%3D&reserved=0
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Sport Report
This week we were very excited to commence some 
sport again at Stella! We have commenced with our 
basketball clinics. Rain caused the cancellation of 
touch football, but next week we are looking forward 
to having training/games for tennis, touch football 
and basketball. It is fantastic that the students are 
able to finally enjoy school sport again!
Please note the following sports are currently being 
planned for 2022. All information regarding these 
sports is available on SEQTA and has been emailed to 
the students.

Basketball 2022
Registration is now open for the 2022 basketball 
season. Stella will be entering teams into the MWBA 
competition. Games will be on Monday (Year 7/8), 
Wednesday (Year 9/10) and Friday (Year 11/12). The 
competition will run through Terms 1 and 2. 
Students have been sent full details of the competition 
and the link to register their interest. This information 
is also available on the Sport tab on SEQTA. Students 
must complete the survey to register their interest by 
11th November. 
Grading trials will be held at school in the week 
commencing 15th November.

Touch 2022
Stella will be entering teams into the 2022 Term 
1 IGSA touch competition. Games will be held on 
Saturday mornings at various venues/schools around 
Sydney. All teams will also have a weekly training 
session. Students have been sent a link to register 
their interest in playing in this comp. The survey must 
be completed by Tuesday 9th November.

Tildesley Tennis
Training for the Tildesley tennis squad will commence 
next week. Training is held at Keirle Park Tennis on 
Tuesday and Thursday mornings. There is still space 
in the sqaud for any student who would like to join. 
This is a fun team tennis event. The squad will train 
together twice a week to prepare for the Tildesley 
Tennis tournament in March.

AFL 2022
Stella has entered teams into the 2022 AFL Girls 
Independent Schools comp. Students have been sent 
all details on how to register their interest. Games will 
be held on Saturday afternoons in Term 1 at various 
venues around Sydney. There is still space in all age 
groups for any students who would like to join a team.

BBSSSA Softball
Registrations are now open for the BBSSSA softball 
team. BBSSSA will select one team (age group U17) 
to play at the NSWCCC softball trials in 2022. Trials 
will be held early next year, but registrations are now 
open on the BBSSSA website and will close on 30th 
November. Parents are responsible for registering 
their own child for these trials through the BBSSSA 
website. Anyone interested in trialling should email 
Mrs Jenny Wickham jenny_wickham@stellamaris.nsw.
edu.au for more information. Please note that this is a 
representative team selection, so only students with a 
high level of playing experience should register.

Sport Clinics Week 6
We are looking forward to holding more sport clinics 
again next week: 
Thursday 11th Nov 7.15am: Year 7 and 8 basketball
Thursday 11th Nov 3.30pm: Year 7 and 8 touch
Friday 12th November 7.15am: Year 9 basketball

  

mailto:jenny_wickham@stellamaris.nsw.edu.au
mailto:jenny_wickham@stellamaris.nsw.edu.au


Page 6

Canteen and Uniform Shop 

Uniform Shop 		
Opening Hours
Open 8.00am to 4.30pm Tuesday, Wednesday and 
Thursday. Limit one student at a time; mask and 
sanitising essential.
Uniform Supplies
Factory closures due to Covid have delayed the 
shipment of dresses and sports uniforms. Stock is 
currently very low. If your daughter desperately needs 
a new item, please email the Uniform Shop and I will 
check availability.

2022 Booklists
These are now available for online ordering at 
www.campion.com.au  Use code KV6K to access.

StellaBay
Some Year 7 and 8 textbooks can be sold to Year 7 
2022. Details are on StellaBay. ONLY those books 
listed can be sold.Please post now as the new parents 
will soon be looking for second hand textbooks. Make 
the exchange after the exams. All years have been 
emailed the list of books that can be sold second 
hand. These are also shown on StellaBay.
Disposable Face Masks $2
It is the girls’ responsibility to bring their own face 
masks. On the odd occasion they are forgotten, masks 
can be purchased from the Uniform Shop Tuesdays 
to Thursdays and Student Services on Mondays and 
Fridays. Cost is $2.
Online Uniform Shop 
The College now has an online Uniform Shop allowing 
parents and students to conveniently purchase items 
online. Please order under your daughter’s name. All 
items are available for pick up from recess the next 
Uniform Shop trading day. Please see link below to 
access our online store. This link can also be found 
on the portal and College website. If you have any 
queries, please email us.
Some sizes may show as “Out of Stock”. This may be 
because stock is low in that size. Please check with 
the Uniform Shop.
There is a 1pm cut-off for placement of orders for 
same day collection Tuesday to Thursday.
ONLINE UNIFORM SHOP
Please collect orders shortly after the ‘Ready for 
Collection’ notice is sent.
Student Card
There are many girls who do not have enough 
money on their student cards to pay for face masks, 
replacement cards, or lunch. Please ensure there is a 
reasonable balance on the card.	  

Gail Hickey 9976 1819 
uniform_books@stellamaris.nsw.edu.au

Canteen
From next Monday 8th November the new online 
ordering cut off time is

8.30am every day
Parents may put in orders the night before but no 
advance orders please.

A reminder that the canteen will NOT be open at 
recess - girls have been asked to please bring their 
recess. All lunch orders are to be made online only on 
the Portal via My Student account. The canteen will 
not be open for walk ins. This will be the process for 
next week at this stage. If you cannot make your day, 
please let the Canteen know on 9976 1826 and leave a 
message or ring Bernie on 0414519108. Please bring 
a mask and proof of vaccination for our register. Look 
forward to seeing our parents back!

Monday November 8
Ayesha Ballesty
Abi Sweet
Diana Panuccio

Tuesday November 9
Steph O’Flynn
Majella Brady
Rebecca Kristensen

Wednesday November 10
Margaret Roberts
Eve Harvey
Amanda Smerdon
Amanda McNally

Thursday November 11
Lynda Macadam
Brenda Kimball
Kelly Hindman

Friday November 12
Kath Walker
Nicole Sheather
HELP NEEDED PLEASE

I have also sent emails to our current volunteers 
asking if you can come in for the remainder of this 
term and ALSO your plans for next year.
If you haven’t already, I need you to let me know 
ASAP if you would like to stay on your day, change to 
another day or not come back at all. I will be preparing 
next year’s roster soon but I can’t assume that 
because you are on the roster now, that you will be 
doing the same next year.
We will have responses back soon from next year’s 
new parents with their preferences, so if I haven’t 
heard back from our current volunteers, I can’t 
guarantee you will get your preferred day.

Thank you
Bernie and Cheryl

http://www.campion.com.au
https://uniformshoponline.stellamaris.nsw.edu.au/
mailto:uniform_books%40stellamaris.nsw.edu.au?subject=


Page 7

Reminders

Our school is using the Perspectives: Your school 
in focus suite of surveys developed by AISNSW to 
support our school improvement endeavours. The 
information gathered will assist in furthering the 
growth and development of our school community. 
We will use the survey results to help inform and 
direct future school planning and improvement 
strategies.
These surveys are specifically designed to assist 
schools in gaining an understanding of stakeholders’ 
perceptions of five important areas: School 
Environment, Teaching and Learning, Student 
Wellbeing, Leadership and Community. All staff, 
students, parents/guardians, leaders and Board 
members are invited to participate. 
The surveys will be available from 1 November to 
14 November and are conducted online, taking 
approximately 15 to 20 minutes to complete. 
Your input and contribution are important to the 
success of our continuous school improvement 
process as we aspire to improve the learning 
experience for everyone at our school. 
For any enquiries about the surveys please contact 
Courtney Pynsent wellbeing@stellamaris.nsw.edu.au 

Virtual Vinnies High 
School Christmas 
Gathering Invitation

Invitation to the first Virtual Vinnies Christmas 
Gathering! Held on the Thursday 2nd December from 
3.30pm-4.30pm, this will be a great opportunity for 
students to have lots of fun games and connect with 
other schools. 
Registration closes on Monday 22nd November 
so please email Ms Metcalfe before then if you are 
interested. sarah_metcalfe@stellamaris.nsw.edu.au

mailto:wellbeing@stellamaris.nsw.edu.au
mailto:sarah_metcalfe%40stellamaris.nsw.edu.au?subject=
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Our Local Community #supportingeachotherthroughcovid

Get scroll-

stopping

content that

wows!

W: MAMABEAR.COM.AU
E: HELLO@MAMABEAR.COM.AU  |  T :  0416 244 974
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Are you ready to invest in
professional images and/or stop-
motion videos for your product-
based business? 

Mama Bear Communications
offers cost-effective product
photography packages to suit a
variety of budgets. 

Get in touch today to learn more.

W: MAMABE AR .COM. AU
E :  HELLO@MAMABE AR .COM. AU  |   T:  0 416 24 4 974

Parties at The Sydney 
         Chocolate School.

The minimum number of children to attend is 6 with no maximum numbers (up to 
50 can be catered for). The price is $80 per child. The minimum age is 5 years and 
again no maximum as all ages enjoy the parties and they are designed for the age 
group booked.
The fun filled 1.5 hours includes the children hand tempering chocolate on marble 
and making a selection of chocolates – all of which they take home on the day in 
generous goody bags (so you do not have to create these yourself!). The children 
make chocolate bars, artwork lollypops, chocolate stars and freckles (this can be 
adjusted or changed on request).
You can choose to use organic milk, white or dark chocolate. You will need to make 
the selection before the event. All children get a certificate, celebrating the day.
The birthday parties usually are hosted 2-3.30 on Saturdays and Sundays but other  
days and times can be booked if we have availability.

We offer a full high tea service after your party for an additional $40pp. Please note 
our high tea is an outdoor event only.

Alternatively there is a lovely BBQ area that many parents have a party and cake at 
after. Please note the BBQ area is a public facility, so we recommend you get there 
early to try to get the space. Our front lawn is an excellent alternative to bring a 
picnic rug and watch the boats sail by on the harbour foreshore while enjoying your 
cake.

If you would like our balcony with tables and chairs and plates for the cake; this 
space can be leased for 1 hour for an additional $150 per hour. This way you can 
have full access to our harbourside outdoor deck to celebrate with cake and snacks 
that you bring on the day.

Please note we are a fully licensed venue, so can serve adults sparkling wine and 
champagne at this time. For BYO we charge an overall $25 corkage for the hour. 
Please advise us if you are bringing alcohol on the day.

HOW TO BOOK 
We hope to welcome you in the future. All bookings are confirmed with a 50% 
deposit. You can book online, email: rebecca@cocochocolate.com.au  
or phone 0414701477 to 1:00pm.

LOCATION
The Sydney Chocolate School

Coco Chocolate Studio
Building 21, 1110 Middle Head Rd

Mosman NSW 2088

We offer a full high tea service after your party for an additional $40pp. Please note 
our high tea is an outdoor event only.

Alternatively there is a lovely BBQ area that many parents have a party and cake at 
after. Please note the BBQ area is a public facility, so we recommend you get there 
early to try to get the space. Our front lawn is an excellent alternative to bring a 
picnic rug and watch the boats sail by on the harbour foreshore while enjoying your 
cake.

If you would like our balcony with tables and chairs and plates for the cake; this 
space can be leased for 1 hour for an additional $150 per hour. This way you can 
have full access to our harbourside outdoor deck to celebrate with cake and snacks 
that you bring on the day.

Please note we are a fully licensed venue, so can serve adults sparkling wine and 
champagne at this time. For BYO we charge an overall $25 corkage for the hour. 
Please advise us if you are bringing alcohol on the day.

HOW TO BOOK 
We hope to welcome you in the future. All bookings are confirmed with a 50% 
deposit. You can book online, email: rebecca@cocochocolate.com.au  
or phone 0414701477 to 1:00pm.

LOCATION
The Sydney Chocolate School

Coco Chocolate Studio
Building 21, 1110 Middle Head Rd

Mosman NSW 2088

Parties at The Sydney 
         Chocolate School.

The minimum number of children to attend is 6 with no maximum numbers (up to 
50 can be catered for). The price is $80 per child. The minimum age is 5 years and 
again no maximum as all ages enjoy the parties and they are designed for the age 
group booked.
The fun filled 1.5 hours includes the children hand tempering chocolate on marble 
and making a selection of chocolates – all of which they take home on the day in 
generous goody bags (so you do not have to create these yourself!). The children 
make chocolate bars, artwork lollypops, chocolate stars and freckles (this can be 
adjusted or changed on request).
You can choose to use organic milk, white or dark chocolate. You will need to make 
the selection before the event. All children get a certificate, celebrating the day.
The birthday parties usually are hosted 2-3.30 on Saturdays and Sundays but other  
days and times can be booked if we have availability.

rebecca@cocochocolate.com.aubook online, email

L I M I T E D
N U M B E R S !

www.wholefoodmama.com.au

EARLY BIRD OFFER NOW ON

3-WEEK CLEANSE

GET YOUR ZING BACK THIS SPRING!

W H O L E  
H E A L T H  R E S E T

Nutritionist designed & run
3 Weeks of meal plans + recipes
3 Live educational webinars
Group + personal coaching

www.wholefoodmama.com.au

Advertising Policy: The College newsletter is usually not open to advertising for commercial businesses; 
however, at this point in time we are supporting our Stella families in any way we can. If you are a business 
owned and operated by a Stella family feel free to send your advertisement to administration@stellamaris.
nsw.edu.au. Under normal circumstances, we are sure you understand the practical nature of our decision. 

HTTPS://MAMABEAR.COM.AU
mailto:HELLO%40MAMABEAR.COM.AU?subject=saw%20your%20ad%20in%20the%20Stella%20newsletter
mailto:rebecca%40cocochocolate.com.au?subject=
https://cocochocolate.com.au/
https://www.wholefoodmama.com.au/whole-health-reset-3-week-detox
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Full flyer
www.heidihorne.com.au

#supportingeachotherthroughcovid

Let The Family Tree Genealogist 
research your ancestors….whether 
it’s someone specific or a whole 

branch of your family tree.

Connect with your family history 
and share the stories with the 

rest of your family.
With over 10 year’s experience of genealogist 
research, The Family Genealogist is passionate 

about helping families connect with 
their ancestral stories.

Package costs dependent on your 
individual requirements. 

Please contact me for more information.

The Family Tree
 Genealogist

https://www.thefamilytreegenealogist.com 
hellofamilytree@outlook.com

Looking for a unique 
Christmas present?

Have you always wanted to research your 
family tree but haven’t had the time?

https://www.bit.ly/YTT21-22

https://www.heidihorne.com.au
https://www.thefamilytreegenealogist.com
mailto:hellofamilytree@outlook.com
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All Stella families are invited 
to come down and 
rent a kayak with us 
(for ‘fitness’ of course!)

Paddle with us in a 
double deluxe sea-kayak for 2 hours 
Usual price $90.00 but...
Stella Family Price $50.00Stella Family Price $50.00
Save another $25.00 with your 
NSW ‘Discover Voucher’

Bookings are a must: 02 9969 4590 
Location: The Spit Bridge, Mosman.

Amanda brings a friendly, 
compassionate and caring nature to 

her role as funeral director  
and celebrant.  

Beautiful Funerals

PICALUNA FUNERALS DONATES 5%  
OF OUR PROFITS TO CHARITY OF YOUR CHOICE

Helping community  
honour, mourn, celebrate, 

heal and rejuvenate

For more information call 
Amanda Bisset on 0416 009 129

To place an order go to:

To place an order go to:

To place an order go to:

collectivememories.com.au/

Support our 
Stella Families!

#gettingthroughcovidtogether

#supportingeachotherthroughcovid

www.louandlewies.com.au

https://collectivememories.com.au/
http://www.louandlewies.com.au
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#supportingeachotherthroughcovid

NEW

CAMPING ESSENTIALS FOR YOUR NEXT ADVENTURE

Stock up on camping essentials for your next trip with our NEW ADVENTURE RANGE. These are
some of our favourite must-have accessories for comfort and convenience while travelling; so you
can sit back and relax while on the road.

RANGE

Adventure

topargee.com.au
sales@topargee.com.au
0418 767 967

Adventure
Hiking 

Hammock

Aluminium
Camping
Pot Kit

LED
Headlamp

Wide Angle

Portable
Foldable 180
Degree LED

50 Hot Drink
Hanging

Bags

Compact
Foldable BBQ

Grill Stand

Outdoor
Foldable

Sitting Mat

Order online today
Scan our QR code 

topargee.com.au 
sales@topargee.com.au

Kelly Pearson Design
I create beautiful, well designed homes that feel calm and luxurious.
From a one off consultation to complete interior design and documentation service I 
can help you achieve your vision.
I am a degree qualified interior designer with more than 20 years experience.
Consultations from $330 for a 2 hour in home consult.
Feel free to call on 0410 681 031, I would love to discuss your design needs with you!
kellypearsondesign@bigpond.com 
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I create beautiful, well designed homes that feel calm and luxurious.
From a one off consultation to complete interior design and documentation service I 
can help you achieve your vision.
I am a degree qualified interior designer with more than 20 years experience.
Consultations from $330 for a 2 hour in home consult.
Feel free to call on 0410 681 031, I would love to discuss your design needs with you!
kellypearsondesign@bigpond.com 

Kelly Pearson Design
I create beautiful, well designed homes that feel calm and luxurious.
From a one off consultation to complete interior design and documentation service I 
can help you achieve your vision.
I am a degree qualified interior designer with more than 20 years experience.
Consultations from $330 for a 2 hour in home consult.
Feel free to call on 0410 681 031, I would love to discuss your design needs with you!
kellypearsondesign@bigpond.com 

www.fayejames.com.au

Looking to get 
healthy during 
lockdown? Get 10% 
off Faye James’ 
books and nutrition 
coaching services 
PLUS buy The Long 
Life Plan book 
and get 3 ebooks 
(vegan, vegetarian 
and low carb) worth 
$17 for free. 

https://topargee.com.au
mailto:sales%40topargee.com.au?subject=saw%20your%20ad%20in%20the%20stella%20newsletter
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.fayejames.com.au%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cdonna_stimson%40stellamaris.nsw.edu.au%7Ccfcc43654bd8422c0bf308d9604491da%7C9c33e627c44048bf8efe091dd149f32b%7C0%7C0%7C637646669940817116%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=VOyZgoNIYjRGDlQwwpxXDDCvl5BIDEPk6fqyrZAfkGo%3D&reserved=0

